                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 21ST SEPTEMBER  2015. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison, Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Richards and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
                                                                    MINUTES
132/15    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                              Councillor Rouse.
133/15    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                                                                           Councillor Richards on the use of money held on behalf of the

                                                                           Twinning Association.

134/15    MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 17TH AUGUST AND 2ND  SEPTEMBER  2015.
               On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn seconded by Councillor Bevan it was –
               RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 17th August be approved.
               On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn,  seconded by Councillor Davison it was –

               RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 2nd September be approved.

135/15   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
               On the proposition of Councillor  Earley, seconded by Councillor Bevan it was –
               RESOLVED: (i) To approve the accounts for August 2015.
                                       (ii)To approve payment of cheque numbers 2280 to 2289.
                 The thanks of the Parish Council would be passed to Newchurch Parish Sports & Community 

                 Association for the contribution to the cost of refurbishing the War Memorial.
136/15   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
               Councillor Richards reported on an increased frequency of school transport appeals, new waste 

               management contract details including the future of the bins in the car park which would form an Agenda 

               item for the October Parish Council meeting.
137/15   PARISH COUNCILLORS  REPORTS
               Councillor Earley reported that the monthly crime figures contained just three incidents.

               one each of theft, antisocial behaviour and criminal damage.
               Councillor Vincent reported on the increased size of the potholes in Winford Road.

               Councillor Harris reported on the continued poor condition of footpaths NC11 & NC12, Councillor 
               Richards would contact relevant IWC Officer.
               Councillor Bevan reported on the post Bestival clear up and suggested the 30mph speed restriction stay in 

               place until the roads are cleared.

               Councillor Richards reported on a car parked at the Bower car park, which was taxed and legal. He had 

               attended a meeting of the Police Authority at the Riverside Centre, where reduced numbers of officers 

               were announced arising from austerity measures.

               Councillor Davison reported on a dangerous near miss accident situation at the junction of Palmers Lane. 

               She had received a verbal request from Arreton Parish Council to share the recently acquired projector. 

               On the proposition of Councillor Richards, seconded by Councillor Llewellyn it was agreed to retain sole 

               use of the projector. She also reported on the latest IWALC meeting including future training for 

               Chairmanship skills and the latest situation with Islandline. 
              RESOLVED: 1. That the reports be noted and the Clerk write to Island Roads re the potholes at Winford 

                                           Road and the clear up after Bestival.
                                       2. The Council retain sole use of the purchased projector and do not enter any sharing 

                                            arrangements.
138/15   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING

               The Clerk had circulated a list of correspondence. Arising from the correspondence the following actions 

                were agreed –
                 1.Councillor Vincent to attend the fracking meeting, time permitting.

                 2.Councillr Earley to attend Parking Strategy seminar on 7th October at County Hall.

                 3. Council Tax Reduction scheme consultation to go on October Agenda.

                 4. Councillor Davison to contact neighbour of New Barn Solar Farm re extension of project.

                 5. Consideration of planning changes and options paper produced by Ryde Town Council to go on the 

                     Agenda for October.

                 6. Clerk to respond to e mail on dog fouling, advising that the matter should be referred to 

                     Environmental Health
139/15   PLANNING APPLICATIONS
               The following  application was considered –
               TCP/18668/D: 1, Fuschia Cottages, Newport Road, Apse Heath. Two storey side extension to provide
               additional living accommodation.
               RESOLVED: To support the application.
140/15    PLANNING DECISION
                The following planning decision was reported –

                TCP/30310/A: 8, Hollowood Road, AGV. Proposed car port to front elevation. Approved.

                RESOLVED: That the decision be noted. 
141/15    PARISH HALL WORKS – DOORS, BENCH AND GUTTERING
                Councillor Richards advised that Mr Rackett had agreed to install new doors, and the Clerk reported that 

                the bench would be delivered in the next few days. The owner of the neighbouring property had offered 

                to give a price for any necessary guttering works.                 
                 RESOLVED: That Mr Rackett  to proceed with the new doors and to install the new  

                                          bench at the Village Hall.  
142/15      CAR PARK AT SCHOOL LANE              
                 The Clerk had submitted a request form to the DVLA seeking identification of the owner of the
                 vehicle which had remained unmoved for several weeks. A response was awaited and the Clerk would

                 seek clarification of the subsequent enforcement process. 
               .
                 RESOLVED:  The Clerk seek clarification of the enforcement process.
143/15      BUS SERVICES – ROUTES 8 & 23. 
                  It was reported that Bembridge Parish Council was leading a project to support the No. 8 service with a 
                  number of local Councils (including Newchurch Parish Council) making a financial contribution.

                  The former Route 23 was now changed to be Route 22 and the service no longer included 

                  Alverstone  on its route. 
                   The Chairman advised of a transport scheme being run in Shalfleet to enable young people to achieve

                   subsidised travel.               

                  RESOLVED: The current situation be noted and the Clerk ask Bembridge Parish Council to

                                            advise on ongoing progress with supporting the No. 8 service. The Clerk would also 
                                            enquire about the scheme being assisted by Shalfleet Parish Council. 

144/15      LAND ADJACENT TO COMMUNITY GARDEN
                  At the site meeting in July, the significant tree growth  on the land next to the highway had been noted. 
                  It was agreed to identify the owner of the land in order that works could be undertaken to lower the trees 
                  and improve the view of the area. 

                  RESOLVED: The Clerk investigate as to if the land ownership had been registered.
145/15      WINFORD FARM -  SITE ACTIVITY
                  Councillors reported that more indications had been seen of large scale excavation of gravel from the 
                  site. It was agreed that such works needed to be reported again to all relevant agencies. 
                    RESOLVED: That the excavation works be reported to the Environment Agency, Isle of Wight 

                                             Council and any other relevant agency.
146/15        DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                   The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Monday 19th 

                    October   in  the Parish Hall.
                   The meeting closed at 8.54pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              19TH OCTOBER 2015                                    
